
     
 

 
 

September 27, 2022 

MEMORANDUM  

TO:          Council of Senior Student Affairs Officers  
UH Registrars  
UH Admissions Officers  
Health Centers  

FROM:      Debora Halbert 

these records will be managed moving forward and is an update to the original memo dated 
May 19, 2020, and subsequent memo dated December 1, 2020. 
 

https://www.medproctor.com/
https://www.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/2019-hipaa-ferpa-joint-guidance.pdf


UPDATE to Health Clearance Process 
September 27, 2022 
Page 2 

c. For detailed information on health clearance requirements, visit: 
https://www.hawaii.edu/health-clearance/.  

2. Health Requirement Standards: Per the Department of Health, students within 
the University of Hawaiʻi System only need to present immunization/health 
clearance records upon initial admission into the UH system.  Therefore, 1) 
students who had previously submitted required health documents and have their 
clearances documented in BANNER do not need to resubmit those documents at 
any time for enrollment or re-enrollment purposes; and 2) students are held to the 
health requirements in place at the time of their initial admission into the UH 
system, even if those requirements subsequently change.  Further clarification is 
provided below: 

a. Health Requirements for Students Returning to and/or Transferring between UH 
campuses.  

1) Students returning to a UH campus and/or transferring between UH campuses 
who had previously met their health requirements and had it recorded in 
BANNER will NOT be required to resubmit TB clearance and immunization 
information for enrollment purposes.  
a) Any student with a prior admit term* at any UH campus who, per BANNER, 

has satisfied all health requirements, will not be asked to resubmit health 
requirements at the time of enrollment or re-enrollment, regardless of whether 
or not they’ve had a break in their enrollment. 

b) 

https://www.hawaii.edu/health-clearance/
https://health.hawaii.gov/opppd/files/2019/08/11-157-includes-Exhibit-A-and-Exhibit-B.pdf
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2) Please refer to the Revised Feb 2020 Department of Health TB clearance memo 
regarding an update to the TB requirements for Early College students.  

3) Early College students must comply with the University’s health requirements 
once they graduate from high school and apply for admission as a traditional 
college student.  They must comply with the health requirements in effect at the 
time of their post-high school admission.   

3. Removal of Health Clearances: Beginning with the Spring 2023 admit term, Health 
Clearance holds will no longer be used. This change in process will apply to all 10 
campuses within the UH System.  

a. During the transition period of the Spring 2023 admit term, campuses may still allow 
students to submit health clearance documents directly to the campus.  

b. From the Fall 2023 admit term, starting September 1, 2022, all students should be 
referred to Med+Proctor for submission of health clearance documents. 

4. STAR Registration: STAR programming will allow students who have not completed 
their Health Clearances to register for online only classes until such time that they are 
able to submit all required Health Clearance documents and are verified through 
Med+Proctor.  

a. Students will not be allowed to attend face-to-face or hybrid classes until they meet 
the health clearance requirements, but students who do not submit health clearances 
may continue to register for and attend online only classes. 

1) Please note, if students want to participate in on-campus employment and/or 
activities, they must submit Health Clearances to be allowed to do so.  

b. International students are not able to complete some of the Health Clearance 
requirements until arriving in the United States. Students coded as IN in the Banner 
Admissions screen (SAAADMS) will be allowed to register for all class modalities. A 
process for monitoring clearance and enrollment of these students prior to the start 
of the semester will be shared as a separate document. 

5. Medical and Religious Exemptions: All medical and religious exemption documents 
will also be processed by Med+Proctor. Per the Hawaiʻi Administrative Rules for 
Tuberculosis Ch 164.2, there are no medical or religious exemptions for TB for classified 
students. 

Further procedural information regarding the functional implications for the changes to in-person 
and online registration at UH starting with Spring 2023 and Fall 2023 onward will be provided to 
campus functional staff as a separate document.  

Questions or concerns can be addressed to the Office of the Associate Vice President for 
Student Affairs at avpsa@hawaii.edu or to Merrissa Brechtel, Policy & Program Specialist for 
Student Affairs at merrissa@hawaii.edu. 
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